
Cops looking for suspects who
fired shots in SLT
South Lake Tahoe police are looking for two men who allegedly
fired a semi-automatic handgun in the parking lot of 7-Eleven
on Pioneer Trail late Tuesday night.

Casings from the bullets were found, but police are not saying
how many. No one was reported injured. Property damage has not
been disclosed.

The gunfire was reported Oct. 3 at 11:56pm.

Witnesses told officers the suspects are two Hispanic men in
their 20s with short dark hair; they were driving a gold
colored Ford Excursion or Explorer.

No arrests have been made, but officers have identified two
people considered “investigative leads.”

Anyone with information about the shooting is asked to call
the South Lake Tahoe Police Department at 530.542.6100, or to
remain anonymous, Lake Tahoe Secret Witness at 530.541.6800.

— Lake Tahoe News staff report
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